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As a child, I knew the end of the 

summer had arrived when my par-

ents took me on our annual, pil-

grimage to shop for back-to-school 

clothes. I also knew that I would 

get to purchase a new pair of 

sneakers, some new preppy shirts 

and color-coordinating shorts, and 

a winter coat. My brother and I 

would be taken to the barber shop 

for a new haircut and then we 

knew our summer schedule would 

soon be coming to a close. 

I began to reminisce about these 

events recently and started to think 

about the “shopping” experience. 

No doubt, in an association our 

size, there are many of us who real-

ly enjoy shopping. Some of us may 

like to window shop while others of 

us know what we want to purchase, 

go to a store, select our item, make 

the transaction, and return to our 

routine. 

We have somewhat become accus-

tomed to exchanging our money for 

a product, service, or some other 

deliverable. This tends to be our 

expectation – when we pay for 

something with our money, we an-

ticipate receiving something of tan-

gible value in return. 

Membership in the Texas Associa-

tion of School Psychologists (TASP) 

is no different, but I want to draw 

your attention to some of the hid-

den values of membership in hopes 

that you will embrace extraordi-

nary pride in your partnership and 

support of TASP. Through my time 

Brook Roberts, President             

Fall 2016 

TASP Elected Executive Board: 

Area I Representative 

Raina Walterscheid 

Area II Representative 

Cammaron Trujillo 

Area III Representative 

Evelyn Perez 

Area IV Representative 

Cassandra Hulsey 

Area V Representative  

Art Hernandez 

Area VI Representative 

Kassi Lopez 

Graduate Student Representative 

Nancy Coffey 

Past President 

Jennifer Schroeder 

President 

Brook Roberts 

President-Elect 

Amanda Real 

Secretary 

Sarah Conoyer 

Treasurer 

Thomas Schanding 

Treasurer-Elect 

Cheri Waggoner 

TASP Appointed Executive Board: 

Awards & Honors Chair 

DeMarquis Hayes 

Convention Co-Chairs 

Taylor Hejl & Jenna Satrang 

Government & Professional Rela-

tions 

Stephanie Kneedler 

Historian  

Ashley Arnold 

TASP Journal Task Force 

Jeremy Sullivan 

Membership Chair 

Stephanie Barbre 

NASP State Delegate 

Laurie Klose 

Newsletter Editor 

Daniel McCleary 

Professional Development 

Lisa McCleary 

Public Information & Relations 

Jennifer Langley 

Technology Task Force 

Amanda Meyer 

School Psychology Trainers 

Victor Villarreal 

Webmaster 

Sam Thompson 

President’s Message 
www.txasp.org 

with TASP, I feel I can testify to the 

tremendous amount of appreciation I 

now have for our field and how intrin-

sically rewarding membership has 

been for me. 

We are all familiar with JFK’s famous 

line in his inaugural address, “Ask not 

what your country…”, but you may be 

less familiar with his next line, which 

exclaims, “Ask not what America will 

do for you, but what together we can 

do for the freedom of man.” 

To take the spirit of JFK’s speech for 

school psychologists in Texas is not to 

ask what TASP can do for you, but 

how you can join in the collective ef-

fort to advocate for our profession as a 

member of the association TOGETH-

ER. Becoming a member in TASP does 

not just result in reduced continuing 

professional development event fees or 

access to the Research and Practice in 

the Schools journal. Membership is 

not just about receiving communica-

tion from TASP about news in the 

field or access to the quarterly news-

letter. It is not just about having ac-

cess to a Job Board or neat and nifty 

resources like the very popular flyer, 

“What is a Licensed Specialist in 

School Psychology?” Yes, membership 

in TASP is much more than these 

things. 

Through membership in TASP, 

you have the ability to contribute 

to the profession by serving in 

leadership positions or on com-

mittees. I have watched over the 

past few years as early career 
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school psychologists have immersed themselves through involvement in leadership positions. 

They have jumped in and taken advantage of opportunities to acquire knowledge and experi-

ence sometimes only available through the professional association. Membership allows you to 

run for elected positions on the TASP Executive Board. It gives you accessibility to review Con-

vention proposals and manuscripts for the TASP journal. Members nominate students, school 

psychologists, and districts for annual awards and recognitions. Our members receive these 

awards and our members review the nominations. Others take responsibility and request the 

Governor to make a Proclamation of School Psychology Awareness Week annually in November. 

And as a member of TASP, you have the opportunity to mentor graduate school psychology stu-

dents in training and those who are just beginning their careers.  

I have also seen our members take several legislative issues head-on. They are attending meet-

ings with our legislative liaison and their state senators and representatives to advocate for all 

of us. We have members meeting with the Sunset Commission and the Select Committee on 

Mental Health. Each summer, we have members attending NASP’s Public Policy Institute, capi-

talizing on the opportunity to meet with their elected officials on Capitol Hill. 

We have members who have served on ad hoc committees and advisory committees to TSBEP 

who stood up for the necessary practice and titling issues we believe in. We have members 

working to provide input related to state implementation of ESSA in order to insure our schools 

and students have access to comprehensive academic, emotional, social, and behavioral sup-

ports. TASP members advocate for fair and equitable pay for interns and licensees. Our mem-

bers encourage school districts to adopt the NASP Practice Model for Comprehensive and Inte-

grated School Psychological Services and urge administrators to evaluate LSSPs utilizing the 

principles of the NASP Practice Model. And, membership gets you up close and personal with 

the leaders of our field in Texas, a chance you will have in October at the Fall Convention in 

Houston. 

Wow! I’m a little tired after reading all that our members do for our profession and our field! All 

of this is above and beyond what we do with our families and friends and for our real jobs! 

I hope you will see our vision and jump on board! Grab colleagues who are not members and 

bring them to the Convention, sign them up for membership, volunteer for a committee, run for 

an office, go meet with a school district board member or other elected official, set up a meeting 

with your superintendent to explain what LSSPs do, ask what you can do to partner together 

and contribute value to our profession that we hold in such high esteem. 

I cannot wait to see what you will do for school psychology in the next 20 

years – we are definitely moving our association from a consumer mind-

set, where we exchange our money for a service or product, to one in 

which we contribute our expertise, experience, and excitement for the 

good of the collective membership! We are changing the definition of 

shopping! 

Brook Roberts 

TASP President, 2016 
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Greetings LSSPs! 

 

What an honor it has been to be part of the convention planning process during such a monu-

mental year. This year TASP celebrates the 20th year of the Licensed Specialist in School Psy-

chology credential. To keep the celebration going, TASP’s convention theme this year is “Happy 

20th Birthday LSSP!” Throughout the convention we will commemorate this milestone by hon-

oring the past, present, and future of the profession. To kick things off, Mrs. Donna Black, Dr. 

Gail Cheramie, and Dr. Dan Miller will provide the Keynote Address. Who better than some of 

the most accomplished school psychologists in Texas to highlight the work of our profession 

thus far! 

 

Check out the convention prospectus for a comprehensive look at the many speakers, topics, 

and offerings of this year’s 24th annual convention. Speakers from the national, state, and local 

level have been selected to provide professional development for LSSPs in Texas. Dr. Todd Sav-

age, NASP Past President, and Dr. Melissa Reeves, NASP President, are amongst our visitors 

to Texas who will bring a wealth of knowledge in their respective areas of expertise. In addition, 

a multitude of topic offerings are available including legal updates, diversity, supervision, eth-

ics and more to round out your professional development experience. Access the convention pro-

spectus at http://www.txasp.org/2016-annual-convention. 

 

This year we will also continue to offer access to laptops for on-site registration and voting for 

your convenience. But be sure to register early for discounted rates and to ensure your pre-

ferred sessions are still available. Do not forget to check out the mini-skills, poster, and paper 

session offerings as well! 

 

Looking forward to seeing you all in Houston!  

Amanda Real 

TASP President-Elect 

TASP 24th Annual Convention 

Happy 20th Birthday LSSP! 

http://www.txasp.org/2016-annual-convention
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Speakers are being solicited to volunteer their services for the TASP Speaker's Bureau. The bu-

reau is designed so that agencies and districts may find qualified speakers on a variety of topics 

for conferences or professional development programs. All speakers must agree to waive their 

honorarium for one speaking engagement per year for inclusion in the TASP Speaker’s Bureau, 

but agencies and districts must agree to pay for the speaker’s travel expenses. After speakers 

fulfill their one speaking engagement through the Speaker’s Bureau, TASP will share their con-

tact information with interested agencies and districts with the caveat that the speakers have 

already provided their free services to TASP and, therefore, is under no obligation to waive 

their honorarium. 

All inquiries will be coordinated by the TASP Trainer’s Representative, who will then share 

contact information about potential speaker(s) with interested agencies. For more information 

or to be added to the Speaker’s Bureau, contact the TASP Trainer’s Representative at train-

ers@txasp.org. 

Call for Speakers 

mailto:trainers@txasp.org
mailto:trainers@txasp.org
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Graduate Student Corner 
 

I am super excited about the TASP 24th Annual Conference in Houston 

this October. 
 

It is a good year to be a graduate student! 
 

Along with some great speakers and sessions, we will have an inaugural 

tournament quiz, “Get School Psych’d.” So bring your classmates and make 

a team of four. Graduate schools will go head-to-head in a question and an-

swer tournament. Questions will be from the 10 NASP domains. The win-

ners will not only get bragging rights for being the BEST graduate school 

program but prizes will also be awarded. Registration will end October 7, 

2016. Get your team ready and start studying! Check the TASP website for 

the Registration Form and Rules. 

The Graduate Student series is a great place for you to meet other graduate students and share 

your experiences. We will have the opportunity to hear from a panel of LSSPs and to learn 

about how to navigate life after internship. You will be able to ask questions about first-year 

LSSP expectations, how to apply for licensure, how to prepare for jurisprudence exam, etc., so, 

start thinking of what you want to ask the panel. 

Counting down the days ‘til I see you in Houston! 

 

Safe travels, 
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The National School Psychology Awareness 

Week is November 14-18,2016! 

Small Steps to a Growth- Mindset 

Children need praise for their hard work and persistence in daily activities. By recognizing hard 

work, effort, and process oriented-learning, rather than just a “natural” ability, we teach a 

growth-mindset. A growth-

mindset is when students 

see that they can develop 

or grow their abilities or 

intelligence, rather than a 

fixed-mindset where stu-

dents’ see their abilities 

and intelligence as fixed 

traits that they cannot 

change. We know from ex-

tensive research that chil-

dren flourish when praised 

for effort and hard work 

rather than ability and 

when they perceive intelli-

gence as a growth process. 

As parents and educators, 

we also can help guide stu-

dents identify interests, 

make short- and long-term 

goals, and encourage them 

to take on challenges and 

persevere when things get 

tough.  
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Spotlight on an LSSP:  

Francis Yong Chen 

I work at Denton ISD, which is a rapidly growing school district! The Psychological Services De-

partment, led by Dr. Rebecca Julius, LSSP, LP, is comprised of LSSPs, Special Education Coun-

selors, Autism Specialists, and Behavior Interventionists. I have been very fortunate to have 

provided a continuum of services at each grade level and I am pleased to work alongside these 

truly amazing individuals. 

I have worked extensively in behavior management classes (a.k.a. Social Adjustment Class-

rooms). In addition, I have worked with students receiving Life Skills curriculum and support. 

My current colleagues who teach these classrooms are simply SUPERB! 

At the elementary school level, I have co-facilitated social skills/friendship/lunch bunch groups 

with school counselors. In the fall of 2012, a school counselor and I co-presented for LSSP In-

terns, at Texas State University’s School Psychology Program, on the efficacy and rationale for 

co-facilitating groups. I am currently working on implementing this model at the middle school 

level, as well. I have also co-facilitated groups with our district Music Therapists in both the 

Life Skills and Social Adjustment Classroom settings. 

Last school year, I was very fortunate to have been assigned to one of our Transition Centers as 

a campus. The Transition Centers provide a place for students who have completed their indi-

vidual academic requirements but who still need further work to complete their respective IEP 

goals. In this setting, I provided social skills support to students. I created a “life in the real 

world” module that included role-played phone calls aimed at planning a social event. By the 

end of our sessions together, we agreed to a location, budget, and schedule for a luncheon. This 

year, we hope to expand the skill lessons to include a dinner. 

For those who know me well, y’all know—I love to talk! I have conducted workshops regarding 

collecting data, developing reinforcement systems at home, using social stories, using the WJ IV 

as a processing instrument (thank you, Dr. Dan Miller!), and incorporating social skills in the 

classroom setting. Also, I have had a chance to co-present parent trainings in our Autism Pro-

gram, provided on a monthly basis. 

During the last four years, I have served as coordinator for the Family Services Program. The 

program team meets with parents of children who receive psychological services after school, 

once a week for six to eight sessions. These sessions allow the district a chance to provide free 

consultation to parents who are concerned about their child’s behavior. Furthermore, we offer 

structured activities for any children who accompany their parents to the meetings.  

Two years ago, United Way of Denton County created Community Centers at select schools in 

our district. At the Community Centers, I conduct presentations for parents on friendships and 

child development; academic motivation/setting up an ideal homework environment; how to use 

contingency-based reinforcement in the home; and my favorite, teaching deep breathing, pro-

gressive relaxation, and guided imagery (I call it “finding our happy place”) to prevent test anxi-

ety. 

In addition, I volunteer at the Dallas Museum of Art (DMA), which has an Access Program that 

invites children and families of children on the autism spectrum and with sensory disorders to 
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enjoy a hands-on experience at the DMA. This program allows students to explore the museum 

and offers story time, art, and music sessions.  

Finally, I am “conspiring” with some of my colleagues to create a rock climbing event in Denton 

for children on the spectrum. The collective expertise of OTs, PTs, SLPs, and of course, LSSPs 

can help with infrastructure and shaping the program, but we have all agreed to make this a 

community event for Denton—not just a school district event! I am fortunate to live in that kind 

of fabulous community! 

What I can’t emphasize enough is the level of collaboration and support my cohort provides to 

me and to each other! It’s great to be part of such a wonderful team! 

Being an LSSP is simply incredible. The journey has and will have its rough patches, but I 

know now that this is what I was meant to do! 

Francis Yong Chen 

Denton ISD, Denton, TX 

Save the Date for the NASP 2017 Annual Convention 
 

Topics will include multitiered service delivery, evidence-based interventions, family–school 

collaboration, support for diverse populations, and more. 

 

Locate materials to convince your supervisor to approve your attendance, get registration and 

hotel details, and more at www.nasponline.org/NASP2017.  

http://www.nasponline.org/NASP2017
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Treasurer’s Report  
 

The TASP Executive Board met on August 20-21, 2016. The Fi-

nance Council continues to look at enhancing the fiscal responsi-

bility of the association while supporting the TASP Strategic 

Plan and priorities. TASP will be implementing a new budgeting 

process for the upcoming year to help outline budget items relat-

ed to the Strategic Plan and priorities. 

A report was submitted for the current budget-to-date. Below is 

the current balance sheet for the Association as of August 12, 

2016.  Should you have any additional questions or concerns, 

please feel free to contact me – treasurer@txasp.org.  

Thomas Schanding 

Treasurer 

mailto:treasurer@txasp.org
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Diversity in Action 
By Kassi Lopez 

 

As LSSPs we work with a vast range of students. In this edition of Diversity in Action, we take 

a closer look at the needs of our students with visual impairments. I sat down with Amanda 

Schoenenberger, Orientation and Mobility Specialist and teacher of the visually impaired and 

Darcy McLain, LSSP, to discuss the unique experiences of these students in our schools.  

Mrs. Schoenenberger said that one of the biggest challenges for students with visual impair-

ments is that they often show no outward signs of impairment. She noted that teachers often 

forget that a student may need specific accommodations in the classroom, specifically if the stu-

dent does not verbalize that he or she is struggling. Mrs. McLain further noted that these stu-

dents may appear to exhibit behavior problems including fidgeting, distractibility, “laziness,” 

and lack of effort. Often, these behavioral and academic problems can be resolved with appro-

priate interventions in the classroom. 

In addition, Mrs. Schoenenberger stated that many 

students are taught compensatory strategies from 

an early age. Although compensatory strategies 

can be beneficial in helping the student fit in or ap-

pear more “normal” these strategies may also mask 

more severe symptoms. For example, she noted 

that most students with visual impairments have 

been taught to look at the speaker. The result is 

that the student may be seated in class and be 

staring directly at a teacher or be oriented toward 

the board but not be able to actually see either of 

those targets. Mrs. Schoenenberger reported that 

many students, in an effort to fit in, will not admit that they are unable to see targets, especial-

ly, if a student has a degenerative disorder. Mrs. Schoenenberger also stated that with trusted 

and familiar adults students may feel comfortable disclosing that they cannot see targets, but 

that this is very rare with new or unfamiliar adults or other students.  

Both Mrs. McLain and Mrs. Schoenenberger discussed that this attempt at fitting in may have 

an impact on peer relationships as well. They noted that peers may forget or underestimate the 

severity of a student’s visual impairment, which may lead to the injury or embarrassment of 

that student.  

Alternatively, students with visual impairments may struggle with standing out. Many of their 

accommodations are more noticeable than those other students’, and often require bulky equip-

ment that can be awkward to manipulate and difficult to transport.  

Visual impairment can make appropriate and accurate assessment very challenging. Mrs. 

McLain noted that in all assessments with students with or without a suspected visual impair-

ment to call your VI specialist. Things to consider in these assessments are selecting appropri-

ate tools. Most of our cognitive and achievement batteries have substantial visual components. 

Also, consider if students with visual impairments were included in the normative sample 

(spoiler: most instruments did not include them). Due to these limitations, scores are rarely, if 

ever, reported. Instead, ranges are used to describe abilities, with caution noted.  
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Mrs. Schoenenberger and Mrs. McLain suggested making sure materials are enlarged enough 

for the student to see. Mrs. Schoenenberger stated that assessors should ensure that any adap-

tive equipment the student needs is used correctly. Lighting and positioning of materials is also 

very important. Mrs. McLain noted that additional time is often needed for assessment and that 

timed measures may be inappropriate due to the amount of time the student needs to be able to 

see the required materials. Mrs. Schoenenberger also stated that fatigue, illness, and changes 

in barometric pressure, such as on a stormy day, can result in increased pressure on the optic 

nerve which can worsen vision.  

When asked what LSSPs and other professionals can do to ensure the success of these students, 

Mrs. Schoenenberger and Mrs. McLain reported that it is essential to realize that with appro-

priate support and tools students with visual impairments can be as successful in the classroom 

as students without these impairments. Updates in technology make meeting student needs 

easier. Tools, such as iPads ,allow for quick enlargements of most materials in a compact and 

portable device.  

Every single student with a visual impairment, regardless of severity, comes with their own 

personal strengths and interests. Students with visual impairments tend to have a heightened 

awareness of their environment out of necessity. In assessment, intervention, and daily interac-

tions discover your student’s strengths and abilities.  

LSSPs must build good relationships with students and their families. Each child is unique and 

it will take time with those families to understand their unique needs and abilities. Mrs. 

Schoenenberger provided the advice: “Get to know your families so that you can fully under-

stand the activities and interests of your student. With that understanding, you can customize 

your services to best meet their needs. If you make these connections, each child will be able to 

reach his or her full potential.” 
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Life on the Beach: TASP 2016 Summer Institute 

TASP 2016 Summer Institute has come and gone.  Once again, about 100 people spent a cou-

ple of days on the beach earning 12.5 CEU’s and having a little fun. 

On Friday, Donna Black and David Jenkins guided attendees through Workshop 1 of the 

PREPaRE curriculum (http://www.nasponline.org/prepare/). Workshop 1 focused on a district 

wide framework for Crisis Prevention/Intervention. Participants are now ready to follow up 

with the Workshop 2 training, which will be offered at the upcoming convention Oct. 19-21, 

2016 at Westin Galleria Houston. 

Saturday provided participants two options in the morning: Ethics in Multi-Tiered Systems of 

Support presented by Lisa McCleary, PhD and Thomas Schanding, PhD or Trauma Informed 

Schools by Robert Hull, Ed.S. Both presentations garnered high reviews from participants.  

On Saturday afternoon participants were again given choices between Depression in Youth 

and Adolescents with Maria Kovacs, PhD author of the Children’s Depression Inventory 2 or 

Multicultural Considerations during Crisis Interventions presented by Krystal Cook-

Simmons, PhD. Presentations on Saturday allowed participants to collect their required 

CEU’s in ethics and multiculturalism. 

Feedback from participants indicated that, once again, people in attendance rated this Sum-

mer Institute as a success. The location was rated high as were the speakers and topics cho-

sen. This year we offered only one topic for Friday and there were several attendees who indi-

cated they prefer multiple options each day.   

Even though school has just started for the 2016-2017 school year, the TASP Board is looking 

forward to Summer Institute 2017. Once again we will be in Corpus Christi, at the Emerald 

Beach Hotel. Mark your calendar for June 9-10, 2017 and plan to expand your knowledge base 

in the area of mental health in the schools. I hope to see you in Houston and again in Corpus 

Christi! 

Cheri Waggoner 

Treasurer-Elect 

Texas A&M University – Central Texas School Psychology program is accepting applications for their Specialist Degree 

in School Psychology (SSP) program. Interested applicants should hold a Bachelors degree in Psychology or a closely 

related field and be dedicated to improving the lives of students and schools. The SSP program is 63 graduate hours and 

prepares students to become a Licensed Specialist in School Psychology in the state of Texas, or seek licensure as a 

School Psychologist in other states. The program includes extensive training in assessment, counseling, consultation 

and internship experiences that help apply classroom learning to real life problems. Send letters of inquiry to: Dr. Co-

ady Lapierre, LSSP, 1001 Leadership Place, Killeen, Texas 76549 or lapierre@tamuct.edu 

http://www.nasponline.org/prepare/
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Government & Professional Relations Update 
 

Greetings! 

TASP leadership has been busy at the Austin state capitol meeting with members of the Sunset 

Commission, in regards to TASP’s seven initiatives for the Sunset review of TSBEP. These 

meetings have been critical in assisting legislators in understanding history of the LSSP, the 

depth of service we are prepared to provide children in schools, and the unique needs of our pro-

fession. We have been met with positive feedback as we spread the word about the work of 

school psychologists and how we strive to meet the mental health needs of children in Texas.  

The Sunset report, which contains recommendations from the committee, will be issued in No-

vember, with public comment to follow in December. More details regarding public comment 

and how you can participate will be issued as the date approaches.  

Once the Sunset review report is completed and the recommendations issued, we look to our 

next opportunity: the 2017 legislative session. Now more than ever, TASP needs the support of 

school psychologists like you to provide your feedback on the proposed initiatives and how your 

practice has been influenced by these issues. Please email me with your thoughts, feedback, or 

any anecdotes that you have which support the need for any or all of these proposed changes. 

For example, how has the restriction of the title “school psychologist” affected you or how has 

the limitation of practice in private schools affected you, students, or the general community. 

Please email me directly at the address below.  

As we look toward the upcoming legislative session, TASP leadership continues to meet with 

lawmakers at the capitol office. Feedback from constituents is especially valuable. Be on the 

lookout for emails from me requesting your assistance in scheduling meetings with your local 

legislators. TASP’s legislative liaison and I are prepared to coach you through the meeting pro-

cess and assist you in facilitating a conversation with your local leadership. We are prepared to 

get you up to speed with all of the information you need to know to have a smooth and success-

ful meeting.  

As always, check out the links below for information on who represents you and for information 

on the Sunset review process. 

Interested in who represents you? Check out this link: http://www.fyi.legis.state.tx.us/

Home.aspx 

For more on Sunset in Texas, click here: https://www.sunset.texas.gov/ 

Email me for questions or comments: Stephanie Kneedler @ govtrelations@txasp.org 

 

Cheers! 

Stephanie Kneedler 

http://www.fyi.legis.state.tx.us/Home.aspx
http://www.fyi.legis.state.tx.us/Home.aspx
https://www.sunset.texas.gov/
mailto:govtrelations@txasp.org
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Children’s Assistance for Living Committee (CALC) 
Each year, TASP’s Children’s Assistance for Living Committee (CALC) selects and raises money 

for a local charity that has a positive impact on the lives of children. This year’s selected charity 

is the Houston Children’s Charity (HCC), which is dedicated to improving the quality of life for 

Greater Houston’s underprivileged, disabled, and abused children. The scope of their support is 

far reaching and includes programs to provide aid to families in emergency crises, handicap ac-

cessible vehicles, prosthetic limbs for children, scholarships, school supplies, beds, and air con-

ditioners. The stated goal of HCC is “to leave no legitimate request for assistance unanswered.” 

For more information about Houston Children’s Charity, you may visit their website: http://

houstonchildrenscharity.org/. 

Please join TASP in raising money to support this organization that is doing great work to im-

prove the lives of Texas children! 

Cassandra Hulsey 
Area IV Representative 

CALC Member 

Future Conventions 

Oct. 19-21, 2016 at Westin Galleria Houston, Houston 

Feb. 21-24, 2017 NASP Annual Convention at Henry B. Gonzalez Convention 

Center, San Antonio 

June 9-10, 2017 at Emerald Beach, Corpus Christi (Summer Institute) 

Nov. 2-4, 2017 at Dallas/Addison Marriott Quorum by the Galleria, Dallas 

Oct. 25-27, 2018 at Dallas/Addison Marriott Quorum by the Galleria, Dallas 

Oct. 22-24, 2019 at Westin Galleria Houston, Houston 

http://www.starwoodhotels.com/westin/property/overview/index.html?propertyID=1053&language=en_US
http://www.nasponline.org/
http://www.sahbgcc.com/
http://www.sahbgcc.com/
http://www.hotelemeraldbeach.com/
http://www.marriott.com/hotels/hotel-photos/dalqc-dallas-addison-marriott-quorum-by-the-galleria/
http://www.marriott.com/hotels/hotel-photos/dalqc-dallas-addison-marriott-quorum-by-the-galleria/
http://www.starwoodhotels.com/westin/property/overview/index.html?propertyID=1053&language=en_US
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Information from the Area Representatives! 

Area Representative Map 
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Save the Date for TASP 2016 Fall Conference 

October 19-21 in Houston, Texas 

A celebration of 20 years of the LSSP 

The TASP 2016 conference will be held Wednesday through Friday, 

October 19-21st, at the Westin Galleria in Houston, Texas. Find hotel 

information at www.txasp.org. 

The conference features the PREPaRE workshop, which provides infor-

mation and training on school crisis prevention and intervention for 

school psychologists and other educational professionals.  

Speakers at the conference include Todd Savage and Melissa Reeves, 

past presidents. 

Come to the 2016 conference to celebrate the LSSP profession, increase 

skills and knowledge in school-based crisis prevention and intervention, 

and earn professional development credits! 
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U n i v e r s i t y o f H o u s t o n 

C o l l e g e o f  E d u c a t i o n 

COLLABORATION 

FOR LEARNING & LEADING 

Department  

of Educational 

Psychology 

Ph.D. in School Psychology 

 

 

University of Texas at San Antonio 

 

School Psychology Program 

The Department of Educational Psychology at UTSA is pleased to offer the Master of Arts program in School Psychology. The program includes 

coursework and field-based experiences consistent with guidelines provided by the Texas State Board of Examiners of Psychologists and the 

National Association of School Psychologists. Most courses are offered in the evening at the UTSA Downtown Campus, and full-time and part-

time tracks are available. Application deadlines are as follows: July 1st for the Fall, November 1st for the Spring, and April 1st for the Sum-

mer. Students are currently completing their practicum experiences with the following sites: Alamo Heights ISD, Atascosa-McMullen Coopera-

tive, Bexar County Academy, Boerne ISD, George Gervin Academy, San Antonio ISD, San Antonio Special Programs Cooperative, Somerset 

ISD, and South San ISD. Students are currently completing their internship experiences with the following sites: AIM Consulting, Alamo 

Heights ISD, Atascosa-McMullen Cooperative, Autism Treatment Center, Belton ISD, Boerne ISD, East Central ISD, George Gervin Academy, 

Granbury ISD, Heartland Special Education Cooperative, Katy ISD, and San Antonio ISD. 

For more information, please contact Dr. Jeremy Sullivan (jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu) 
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Area II 

Hello Area II! 

I hope everyone has had a great start to the new school year. 

I’m sure everyone is back to the grind of what we do best, 

serving our kids! I also hope to see everyone at the TASP Fall 

Conference in Houston, TX. I know this may be a little far for 

some of us in Area II; however, it is worth the trip. We have 

some great presenters, including our current president and 

past president of NASP.  

Our area service center, Region 19, has organized an Ethics 

Panel for LSSPs on December 15th, 1:00-4:00 pm. This panel 

presentation is provided as a service of TSBEP. This 3 hour 

presentation is on issues relevant to LSSPs, SPED Directors, 

etc. The panel consists of Darrel Spinks, Executive Director of 

TSBEP, Angela Downes, Public Board Member of TSBEP, 

Donna Black, Board Member of TSBEP and Gail Cheramie, 

Licensee of TSBEP and representative of practitioners. So 

thank you Region 19 for providing this opportunity for local 

LSSPs. I’m looking forward to seeing everyone there! Again, if 

you have any concerns or suggestions for the board, please 

contact me at ctruji01@sisd.net. I am looking forward to hear-

ing from you.  

Cammaron Trujillo 

Area I 

Hello Area I 

I am looking forward to a great new school year and I 

hope you all are as well. I cannot wait to gain further 

knowledge to help students at the TASP Annual Con-

vention in October. We have a great lineup of speakers 

this year. I am interested in learning how to help stu-

dents diagnosed with PTSD, how to utilize counseling 

tools, and getting an update on rules for supervision. I 

hope to see you all in Houston! If you have any ideas 

on how I can represent your needs on the TASP Exec-

utive Board or for further information, please feel free 

to email me at area1@txasp.org. 

Raina Walterscheid 

mailto:ctruji01@sisd.net
mailto:area1@txasp.org
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Area III 

 

Greetings Area III 

 

If you all are anything like me, the beginning of the academic year has started at lightning 

speed. As my 2nd year as your Area Representative comes to a close, I have been reflecting on 

how important being involved in our professional organization has been to me. Being an Area 

Representative has allowed me to network with many talented and knowledgeable members 

across the state, to keep in touch with current issues important to our profession, and has al-

lowed me to provide a critical role of service to the profession. The experience has definitely al-

lowed for my continued growth and has been very rewarding. For that, I am grateful to you all 

for electing me to the position and entrusting me to represent your professional interests. The 

upcoming elections will allow for the next representative to bring new ideas and fresh perspec-

tives to the board. I am confident that the new Area Representative will find the experience just 

as enriching as I have. As our October Board meeting approaches, which precedes the TASP 

Convention, I encourage you to contact me if you have any questions, comments, or concerns for 

the Board to discuss.  I look forward to networking and learning with you all at the upcoming 

convention!   

Evelyn Perez 
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Area IV 

 

Area IV Update 

 

Hello Area IV! We’re back in the swing of another school 

year and I hope you’re all off to a great start! While many 

of you were getting in some much needed rest and relaxa-

tion this summer, TASP was hard at work advocating for 

LSSPs across the state. Did you know that some of our 

very own lawmakers are on the Sunset Committee and will 

be making recommendations that could impact the opera-

tions and policies of TSBEP, including those pertaining to 

the practice of school psychology? Representative Larry 

Gonzales, and the offices of Senator Charles Schwertner, 

and Senator Kirk Watson have met with members from 

TASP to discuss issues that are important to LSSPs, in-

cluding use of the title “School Psychologist” and broaden-

ing our practice settings. I encourage you to also reach out 

to these elected officials as constituents to share your expe-

riences as a LSSP and lend your voice to the TASP initia-

tives. If you haven’t already, go to http://www.txasp.org/

tasp-and-sunset-what-lssps-need-to-know- to learn more about these. Together, we can have a 

positive impact on our profession! 
 

Fall Convention is coming up fast and is being hosted in Houston this year, October 19-21. You 

don’t want to miss the great workshops and notable national and state speakers that are lined 

up in this year’s agenda!  
 

Remember to keep me posted of any questions/concerns regarding school psychology in our area 

as well as innovations or celebrations. I hope to see many of you at Fall Convention and that 

you’ll stop by to say hello! 

Cassandra Hulsey 

School Psychology Program 

Texas State University offers a Specialist in School Psychology (SSP) degree in school psychology, approved 

by the National Association of School Psychologists (NASP). The program endorses the scientist-practitioner 

training model. Texas State also offers a program for individuals who already hold a master’s level psycholo-

gy degree in a related field and would like to re-specialize in school psychology. 

 

For more information, please contact: 
Jon Lasser, Ph.D. 

Coordinator, School Psychology Program 
www.txstate.edu/clas 

http://www.txasp.org/tasp-and-sunset-what-lssps-need-to-know-
http://www.txasp.org/tasp-and-sunset-what-lssps-need-to-know-
http://www.txstate.edu/
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Area VI 

 

Greetings, Area VI! 

Your TASP Board just met to discuss the latest and 

greatest updates in School Psychology. We finalized 

the planning for the upcoming Convention. Remember 

your party hats as we celebrate 20 years of the LSSP.  

Exciting things are happening on your TASP Board. 

We are looking at restructuring the Board to more ef-

ficiently convey information to our members. This is 

being done in an effort to streamline information and 

in direct response to our strategic area of focus - to be 

fiscally responsible. By restructuring the Board, we 

are looking at reducing costs of Board meetings while 

maintaining the quality of information and operation of the Board.  

In addition to investigating ways to internally improve the efficiency of TASP, your TASP 

Board spent considerable time discussing Sunset Review and the advocacy efforts of TASP on 

behalf of all LSSPs in Texas. TASP representatives are having conversations with state leader-

ship about the importance of LSSPs and the essential roles we are providing to students and 

their families.  

TASP wants to know what needs and strengths you have as you work as LSSPs in Texas? Let 

me know what accomplishments are happening in your districts and what TASP can do to as-

sist you in improving the lives of children.  

Thank you!! 

Kassi Lopez 
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Ethical Eddie 
 

Dear Eddie, 

I am a long time supervisor of Intern and Trainee LSSPs. I understand that TSBEP has 

changed the supervision requirements such that new professionals are no longer required to 

have supervision for a year after licensure. While I am all about not having more work to do, I 

am concerned that some of my newly minted LSSPs are not ready to practice without supervi-

sion. What is a supervisor to do? 

Worried About Letting Go Too Soon 

 

Dear Worried, 

Indeed you are correct, the overhaul of the supervision rules removed the requirement that 

LSSPs be supervised for one year after licensure. However, Eddie and NASP want to encourage 

professionals to make sound judgements about who is ready to practice without supervision. 

Just because something is not required by licensing rules does not mean that it cannot occur as 

part of best practices. In fact, starting in 2016, individuals must indicate that they have had at 

least one year of early career mentorship in order to re-new the NCSP. Guidance regarding the 

nature of this mentorship can be found at https://www.nasponline.org/Documents/Standards%

20and%20Certification/Certification/Guidance_Postgraduate_Mentorship.pdf.  

In addition, the NASP Practice Model includes ongoing professional supervision as part of the 

delivery of school based psychological services. All professionals can benefit from supervision, 

even seasoned ones. In the Legal, Ethical, and Professional Practice section of the NASP Model 

for Comprehensive and Integrated School Psychological Services, supervision is described as fol-

lows: 

School psychologists use supervision and mentoring for effective practice. 

ORGANIZATIONAL PRINCIPLE 2: CLIMATE 

It is the responsibility of the school system to create a climate in which school psycho-

logical services can be delivered with mutual respect for all parties  

2.4 School systems promote and advocate for balance between professional and person-

al lives of employees. Supervisors monitor work and stress levels of employees and take 

steps to reduce pressure when the well-being of the employee is at risk. Supervisors are 

available to employees to problem solve when personal factors may adversely affect job 

performance and when job expectations may adversely affect the personal life of the 

employee. 

ORGANIZATIONAL PRINCIPLE 5: SUPERVISION AND MENTORING  

The school system ensures that all personnel have levels and types of supervision and/

https://www.nasponline.org/Documents/Standards%20and%20Certification/Certification/Guidance_Postgraduate_Mentorship.pdf
https://www.nasponline.org/Documents/Standards%20and%20Certification/Certification/Guidance_Postgraduate_Mentorship.pdf
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or mentoring adequate to ensure the provision of effective and accountable services. 

Supervision and mentoring are provided through an ongoing, positive, systematic, col-

laborative process between the school psychologist and a school psychology supervisor 

or other school psychology colleagues. This process focuses on promoting professional 

growth and exemplary professional practice leading to improved performance by all 

concerned, including the school psychologist, supervisor, students, and the entire 

school community.  

5.1 Supervisors have a valid state school psychologist credential for the setting in 

which they are employed, and have a minimum of 3 years of experience as a practicing 

school psychologist. Education and/or experience in the supervision of school person-

nel are desirable.  

5.2 Supervision methods should match the developmental level of the school psycholo-

gist. Interns and novice school psychologists require more intensive supervisory modal-

ities, including regularly scheduled face-to-face sessions. Alternative methods, such as 

supervision groups, mentoring and/or peer support can be utilized with more experi-

enced school psychologists to ensure continued professional growth and support for 

complex or difficult cases.  

5.3 School systems allow time for school psychologists to participate in supervision 

and mentoring. In small or rural systems, where a supervising school psychologist 

may not be available, the school system ensures that school psychologists are given op-

portunities to seek supervision and/or peer support outside the district (e.g., through 

regional, state, or national school psychologist networks).  

5.4 The school system should develop and implement a coordinated plan for the ac-

countability and evaluation of all school psychological services. This plan should ad-

dress evaluation of both implementation and outcomes of services. 

5.5 Supervisors ensure that practica and internship experiences occur under condi-
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tions of appropriate supervision including (a) access to professional school psycholo-

gists who will serve as appropriate role models, (b) provision of supervision by an ap-

propriately credentialed school psychologist, and (c) provision of supervision within 

the guidelines of the training institution and NASP Graduate Preparation Standards 

for School Psychology.  

5.6 Supervisors provide professional leadership through participation in school psy-

chology professional organizations and active involvement in local, state, and federal 

public policy development.  

The NASP Principles for Professional Ethics 2010 also address supervision as an ethical respon-

sibility- both the provision of supervision by experienced professionals and the reception of su-

pervision by new professionals: 

II. PROFESSIONAL COMPETENCE AND RESPONSIBILITY Beneficence, or responsi-

ble caring, means that the school psychologist acts to benefit others. To do this, school psy-

chologists must practice within the boundaries of their competence, use scientific 

knowledge from psychology and education to help clients and others make informed choic-

es, and accept responsibility for their work. 

Principle II.1. Competence. To benefit clients, school psychologists engage only in practices 

for which they are qualified and competent. 

Standard II.1.4 School psychologists engage in continuing professional development. They 

remain current regarding developments in research, training, and professional practices 

that benefit children, families, and schools. They also understand that professional skill 

development beyond that of the novice practitioner requires well-planned continuing pro-

fessional development and professional supervision. 

Principle IV.4. Contributing to the Profession by Mentoring, Teaching, and Supervision 

Standard IV.4.3 School psychologists who employ, supervise, or train professionals pro-

vide appropriate working conditions, fair and timely evaluation, constructive supervision, 

and continuing professional development opportunities.  

So, you see, Worried, the utilization of professional supervision is an important part of ongoing 

professional growth for all school psychologists. This framework emphasizes the importance of 

not providing services independently when one is not ready or one is not yet competent.   

In summary, if as a professional school psychologist, you make a determination that it would be 

appropriate for an individual to continue to engage in supervised practice, you have an obliga-

tion to do so. Otherwise, you are supporting another professional engaging in practice for which 

s/he may not be competent. I encourage you to work with your district level leadership to dis-

cuss the importance of a policy related to professional supervision that supports developing 

competent and confident professionals which is consistent with our ethical standards. Some-

times, our ethical standards require more than the rules of practice require. This only makes us 

stronger as a profession and promotes the social, emotional, and academic growth of the chil-

dren of Texas. 

Ethically, 

Eddie 
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Research and Practice in the Schools: 

The Official Journal of the Texas Association 

of School Psychologists 
 

Journal Update 
 

The first three issues of Research and Practice in the Schools can be accessed on the TASP web-

site: http://www.txasp.org/tasp-journal. We welcome manuscripts from school psychologists 

working in a variety of settings. Submissions can include original empirical research, theoreti-

cal or conceptual articles, test reviews, book reviews, and software reviews. If you are interested 

in submitting a paper, please email jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu or see the latest issue for the In-

structions for Authors.  

 

Graduate Student Section:  
 

We are pleased to announce that Ashley Doss, doctoral student at Stephen F. Austin State Uni-

versity, has accepted the position of Graduate Student 

Section Editor for the journal. The Graduate Student 

Section will be devoted to publishing the work of gradu-

ate students, including research studies, comprehensive 

literature reviews on relevant topics, and reviews of 

books or psychological/educational tests published within 

the past two years. As with all submissions to the jour-

nal, graduate student manuscripts should highlight im-

plications for practice in the schools. If you are a gradu-

ate student and you have questions about how you can 

best contribute to the journal (as an author, reviewer, or 

both), please email Ashley at: dossan2@jacks.sfasu.edu. 

 

Please note: all manuscripts submitted to the Graduate 

Student Section must include either a faculty co-author 

or a faculty sponsor who provides the student with men-

torship on the process of preparing and submitting their 

work for peer review. When submitting their manuscripts 

for review, student authors should include a cover letter 

verifying that their work has been vetted by a faculty co-

author or sponsor.  

 

Call for Special Issue Proposals:  
 

We invite proposals for special issues of the journal, with the goal of publishing one special is-

sue each year in addition to the general issue. Special issues will include collections of papers 

related to some cohesive theme in the field of School Psychology, and will be edited by Guest Ed-

itors who will take the lead in soliciting contributions and coordinating the peer review process. 

In addition to special issues that focus on research and scholarship in School Psychology, we 

http://www.txasp.org/tasp-journal
mailto:jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu
mailto:dossan2@jacks.sfasu.edu
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The Texas School Psychologist is published four times a year. Articles, announcements, advertising, employment notices, and 

letters should be submitted to: 

The Editor: 

Daniel McCleary 

2100 N. Raguet, Human Services Building 

PO Box 13019 SFASU 

Nacogdoches, TX 75962 

newsletter@txasp.org 

 
Advertising Policy 

The publication of any advertisement by the Texas Association of School Psychologists Newsletter is neither an endorsement of 
the advertiser, nor of the products or services advertised. TASP is not responsible for any claims made in an advertisement. 
Advertisers may not, without prior consent, incorporate in a subsequent advertisement or promotional piece the fact that a 
product or service has been advertised in the TASP newsletter.  

The TASP newsletter is published to enhance communication among school psychologists in a manner that advances the gen-
eral purpose of the Texas Association of School Psychologists. The acceptability of an ad for publication is based upon legal, so-
cial, professional, and ethical considerations. All advertising must be in keeping with the generally scholarly, and/or profession-
al nature of the publication. Thus, TASP reserves the right to unilaterally reject, omit, or cancel advertising which it deems not 
to be in the best interest of the scholarly and professional objectives of the Association, and/or not in keeping with appropriate 
professional tone, content, or appearance. In addition, the Association reserves the right to refuse advertising submitted for the 
purpose of airing either side of controversial social or professional issues. 

Permission is granted to all other school psychology associations’ newsletters to reproduce any article, providing the original 
source and author are credited. 

 

Camera ready artwork or Employment Notices must be received prior to deadline date for desired publication. Contact TASP at 
newsletter@txasp.org 

welcome special issues that cover important practical and applied issues in the field.  

 

Special issue proposals should include a brief description of the theme to be covered by the is-

sue, approximate number of articles to be included, qualifications and expertise of those who 

will serve as Guest Editors of the issue, and a plan for soliciting manuscripts and conducting 

the reviews. Proposals for special issues, and questions about the process, should be sent to jere-

my.sullivan@utsa.edu.  

 

Thanks to all who have contributed to the continuing evolution of Research and Practice in the 

Schools. If you have any questions or suggestions, please email jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu or ae-

herna8@uiwtx.edu. 

 

Jeremy Sullivan and Art Hernandez 

 

 

 

 

 

Texas A&M University Commerce 

Students are admitted to the School Psychology program in both the Spring and Fall semes-

ters. Deadlines for applications are 4/15 and 11/15, respectively.  

mailto:jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu
mailto:jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu
mailto:jeremy.sullivan@utsa.edu
mailto:aeherna8@uiwtx.edu
mailto:aeherna8@uiwtx.edu
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From the NASP Position Statement adopted by the TASP Executive Board August 2014 
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